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Dear Mr Colin Boyes & Mss Carol Halton  
 
Application Under Section 96A of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 for non 
material amendment to planning approval NYM/2018/0804/FL to allow an increase in 
depth of approved porch at Abbey View, Sneaton Lane, Ruswarp,  
 
Thank you for your application validated 25 February 2019, regarding the above. 
 
I am writing, on behalf of the National Park Authority, to advise you that the amendments 
outlined above and as shown on the submitted plans have been approved, subject to the 
following provisions: 
 
1. The development hereby approved shall only be carried out in accordance with the 

amended plans which comprise an increase in depth to the porch as shown on drawing 
no. 11251/18/08 Rev D, 11251/18/09 Rev C, 11251/18/10 Rev C 11251/18/11 Rev C 
and 11251/18/12 Rev C  received 22 February 2019. Otherwise the development shall 
be carried out completely in accordance with the approved plans and imposed 
conditions of planning approval NYM/2018/0804/FL. 

 
I trust that the above advice is of assistance but if you have any further queries, please do 
not hesitate to contact Miss Harriet Frank again on the above number. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

    
Mr C M France 
Director of Planning 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Colin Boyes & Mss Carol Halton  
c/o Camphill Architecture & Development Ltd 
The Studio  
9 Ainthorpe Lane 
Ainthorpe  
Nr Whitby  
North Yorkshire, YO21 2JN 

Your ref:  

Our ref: NYM/2019/0130/NM 

Date: 25 March 2019 
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